Classen SAS Yearbook

Instructor: Londa Madron
Location: C108
Office Hours: 2A 9:10 – 10:35 / 1B 7:35-9:05  
Phone: 1-405-556-5070
E-mail: lsmadron@okcps.org
Course Description

    This course is designed for the student who is interested in creating a yearbook that we can be proud of. 

Grading 

Daily Grade:  Daily grades will be based upon attitude, participation, and staying on task.

Outside Class Responsibilities:  There are many outside responsibilities such as, taking photos at games, dances, activities, etc.

Page Assignments:  Students will be assigned pages they are responsible for.

Deadlines:   Meeting deadlines are very crucial to the entire staff.  If you are behind, you put everyone behind.  Each deadline is worth 300 pts.  You will lose 50 pts. for each day you are late.  This is not based on class day this is based upon actual calendar days.  

Final Distribution:  Final distribution of the yearbook is a lot of work.  This will be counted as our final and as 20% of your final grade.  If you do not make yourself available to work during distribution you will not be able to pass this class.  
Class Expectations

· You will work on the yearbook assignments only

· You will follow posted classroom rules. 

· All assignments must be turned in on time. We work on deadlines…..no exceptions.

· You will not be on any internet site that isn’t part of the yearbook program.

Classroom Rules

· Violence will not be tolerated.  Violence is any mean act or word toward another person. 

· Be productive.  Use your class time wisely. 

· Absolutely NO bad language.  English is a wonderful and creative language.  Find other words to express yourself. 

· A great deal of time will be spent listening to classmates’ debate.  An equal amount of time will be spent demonstrating your knowledge of audience etiquette. 

· Respect yourself and others.  Listen to and approach every assignment with expectation and enthusiasm. 

· Except in the case of an emergency you may not leave class.  Do not ask. 

· No cell phones, iPods, Gameboys, CD players, PDA’s, or any other electronic devices will be allowed in the classroom.  They will be confiscated and it may be necessary for your parents to pick them up. 

· Think for yourself.  Think outside the box.  I want your ideas not someone else’s.  Plagiarism will not be tolerated. 

Supplies

Paper

Pencil

Planner we received at YB Camp

Staff ID

